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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     MINUTES

                                                                               February 1, 2018
Approved by: ___________________

Date: _________________________
Zoning Board Members Present: Rick Deschenes, Chairman; Michael McGovern; 
                                                      James Marran; Christopher Matera
Secretary: Lynn Dahlin

All others present:  Eric Renaud; Timothy Britt; Zac Couture, H.S. & T. Group; Andrew Katsampes; 

                                Lance Anderson, Heritage Design Grp.; Steve O’Connell, Andrews Survey and Eng.;
                                Anthony Rainka

7:30pm – Public Hearing Continued: Special Permit 
                 6 Sovereign Heights 

                 Eric and Sarah Renaud
Eric Renaud submitted corrected site plan showing lot area. M. McGovern requested that he draw in the location of the septic and the well. He also reviewed requirements necessary for the special permit.
All others present in favor or opposition: None

M. McGovern motioned, C. Matera seconded and the vote unanimous to close the public hearing.
7:35pm - Public Hearing Continued: Special Permit & Waivers

                Wireless Communications


   227 Putnam Hill Rd.

                Blackstone National GC
Due to a quorum issue, R. Deschenes read into the record the petitioner’s request and agreement to continue the hearing.
M. McGovern motioned, C. Matera seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the public hearing to February 8, 2018 at 7:30pm.

Approval of Minutes:

M. McGovern motioned, C. Matera seconded and the vote unanimous to approve the October Minutes as read.

M. McGovern motioned, J. Marran seconded and the vote unanimous to approve the November Minutes as read.

Board Business:
7:40pm – Public Hearing: Special Permit
                47 Carrier Lane

                Timothy Britt
R. Deschenes read the public hearing notice into the record.

Zac Couture of H.S. & T Group represented the petitioner. He noted the summer home and lot were pre-existing non-conforming and they planned to tear down the existing and rebuild which would require the special permit. The project included increasing the non-conforming nature over 30%. The house location was selected solely due to the location of the septic system. Because of the soil conditions and wetlands it was felt that they were limited on what they could do with its location. They were asking to expand the footprint of the dwelling for the attachment of a garage. Zac Couture provided a handout showing the neighborhood and the other expansions which was felt common to this request.
J. Marran had questions on the excavation of the existing foundation.

C. Matera questioned if the septic system would be a new install and it was answered it was staying as is.

R. Deschenes questioned the footprint increase and was told it was going from about 1200 sq. ft. to 2000 sq. ft. which was mainly due to the addition of the garage.

M. McGovern questioned new lot coverage and was told it would be around 6%.

He also questioned if the existing septic had been approved for the rebuild and was told that both the floorplans and system had been approved by Jim Malley.

M. McGovern reviewed the requirements for the special permit and how the project related.
Opportunity was given for all others present to speak for or in opposition to the petition: none

M. McGovern motioned, C. Matera seconded and the vote unanimous to close the public hearing.
M. McGovern recuse himself from the Board for the next hearing.

7:50pm - Public Hearing: Special Permit

                13 Ramshorn Road

                Andrew Katsampes

R. Deschenes read the public hearing notice into the record.

Lance Anderson of Heritage Design and on behalf of his client, submitted a new site plan which showed the components of the septic system. He noted that they had reviewed the five criteria requirements of the Bylaw for the special permit and found that the submitted plans were self-explanatory.  He added that he was available to answer any questions. R. Deschenes noted that it was an interesting shaped lot in which Lance responded that it was on the lake and split by the private way with the system being located at the rear of the property.
R. Deschenes questioned the new size of the footprint in which Lance responded that existing had 5.4 % lot coverage and the proposed was 12%. The proposed square footage was 2,585 sq. ft.
C. Matera questioned the septic and well and was told the well was existing and the septic design was under the BOH’s review.

J. Marran questioned the distance of the abutters and was told that to the south, the home was approximately 10-ft to the abutting property line and the northerly home was 10-ft + from the property line with the lots being similarly laid out. 

Site visit scheduled for February 3, 2018 at 9am.
J. Marran motioned, C. Matera seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the public hearing to February 8, 2018 at 7:35pm
M. McGovern returned to his seat on the Board.

8:00pm – Public Hearing: Special Permit

                182 Manchaug Rd.

                T.J. J. Development Corp.

R. Deschenes read the public hearing notice into the record.

Steve O’Connell from Andrews Survey and Engineering represented his client. New elevation plans were submitted. The Board was reminded that this was the third time a petition for the property was in front of them and M. McGovern asked what changes brought the petitioner back. S. O’Connell noted that all was the same but they now wanted to attach the detached garage to the residence. There were a few façade changes to accommodate that attachment. Even though they were moving the garage away from both the side and front property line, the change was still considered nonconforming because it now becomes part of the principle structure.
R. Deschenes questioned if the footprint of the house was changing and it was noted that it would be the same as previously approved. Which was smaller than the existing.
M. McGovern requested floorplans which were not in hand but it was stated would be identical to previously approved. It was agreed to continue the hearing to February 8th allowing time for the plans to be submitted.

M. McGovern reviewed the special permit requirements as they pertained to the petition. It was noted that the well was to stay in the current location as long as there was approved testing. If it had to moved, it would be located to the rear of the property. The connection of the garage to the home was beneficial for safety purposes.
All others present in favor or opposition: None

R. Deschenes read into the record correspondence from Sallie Roberts of 184 Manchaug Road who questioned the height of the garage and any new changes in the projects distance from the water. It was responded that the distance from the water remains the same as the existing at (32) feet and height information would be available at the next meeting. The abutter also requested that the granite property markers at the southeast and southwest corners not be obscured, covered, or tarred over. S. O’Connor noted that the bounds would remain untouched and also said the concerns seemed identical to past concerns which had been addressed. R. Deschenes noted that they had been answered with the exception of the height of the building which they would have the answer at the next meeting.
M. McGovern motioned, J. Marran seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to February 8, 2018 at 7:40pm.

8:10pm. – Public Hearing: Special Permit

                 214 Worcester Providence Turnpike

                 Anthony Rainka

R. Deschenes read the public hearing notice into the record.

A. Rainka noted that he was the property owner doing a complete remodel on the site converting it into office space for his Chiropractor Clinic. Adding a “covered” handicap ramp that would be 29.4 ft. at one corner and 37.6 feet to the front property line. He noted that the property line had changed approximately 20 years ago due to a taking by the Highway.
J. Marran asked if the ramp was existing in which it was answered no.

M. McGovern noted that the petitioner was converting a ranch style house into a business along Rte. 146 and he thought that this approval would help tremendously with the commercial look and the safety of the handicapped and he liked the change and the progress.

All others present in favor or opposition: none

M. McGovern motioned, J. Marran seconded and the vote unanimous to close the public hearing.

Decisions:

6 Sovereign Heights: Special Permit
Eric and Sara Renaud

M. McGovern motioned and C. Matera seconded to grant the special permit.

Discussion: R. Deschenes noted that the Board had reviewed the criteria for the special permit

and found that as shown on the submitted architectural plan and civil site plan, the request could be granted. 
Vote: 4-0-0 in favor to grant

47 Carrier Lane: Special Permit

Timothy Britt

M. McGovern motioned and J. Marran seconded to approve as requested and shown on the submitted architectural and site plans
Discussion: The Board found that the petition met the criteria for the issuance of the special permit.

Vote: 4-0-0 in favor to grant

214 Worcester Providence Turnpike: Special Permit

Anthony Rainka

M. McGovern motioned and C. Matera seconded to approve the special permit as requested.

Discussion: the Board found that the petition met the criteria for the special permit as shown on the submitted site and architectural plans.

Vote 4-0-0 in favor to grant

8:30pm: Meeting adjourned

Respectfully submitted,7
Lynn Dahlin

Board Secretary
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